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Key Term Dates: 
 
4 Nov: Back to school 
13 Nov: Sixth Form 
Open Evening 
15 Nov: Children in 
Need 
22 Nov: PTFA Quiz night 
27 Nov: Year 10 Parents 
Evening 
10 Dec: KS3 Pantomime 
trip 
17 Dec: Year 7 Lille trip 
18 Dec: Carol service 
20 Dec: Break up for 
Christmas holidays 
6 Jan: Back to school 
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Congratulations to the Class of 2013 
The Summer examination results now seem a distant memory but it is 
very important that we celebrate our students successes. Year on year I 
have reported to Governors and parents, our students improved 
examination results and this is no exception. Over  half of the GCSE 
candidates (51%) achieved 5 grades A*-C including English and Maths. 
 
Over a third of these 67 students achieved top grades in a range of 
subjects with 14 achieving 8 or more A* and A grades, with stand-out 
performances from Lucy Atkinson with 13, Alice Grineau with 10, Jeremy 
Mei with 12 and Max Melville a fantastic 15 grades at A* and A. 

 
These headline results reflect across the board improvements by the 
students and are a consequence of their hard work and dedication to their 
studies in Key Stage 4 to meet the exacting standards set by examination 
boards this year. Headteacher, Mrs Woodend,  said:  ûOur teaching and 
support staff are committed to ensuring that students achieve their personal 
best and all are delighted in the improvements in our schoolùs results.ü 
 
It was good news all round with 95% of students achieving 5 A*-C grades 
at GCSE or equivalents enabling them to take up the range of courses in 

the Sixth Form, at colleges and the apprenticeships they  had set their sights on. We are particularly pleased about 
improvement in the core subjects and the increased amount of A*, A and B grades. 
 
Over 70% of the students have returned to our Sixth Form and we now have 175 students studying mainly Level 3/A 
Level courses. 
 
We have again seen a rise in achievement amongst our A-Level students, leading to the best ever results at the 
school. The number of students achieving 3 good A-Levels has reached the highest point in the schoolùs history, as 
has the average grade achieved by each student and the overall points score per student. Students have achieved 
excellent results, allowing them to pursue their chosen path of university, apprenticeships or employment. 
 
The school offers a full and varied curriculum, which has seen success 
across the board. As and A*s have been achieved by 29 of the 56 
students across a range of subjects. 
 
Whilst it is particularly difficult to single out individual success stories, 
special mention goes to several for outstanding achievement. Chris 
Braybrooke, Courteney Cannon, Jade Childs, Finley Clark, Jack Crittenden, 
Tommy Crittenden, Joe Ellett, Luke Fewsdale, Gaby Henderson, Poppy 
Kemp, Alice Mackrill, Kylie Muddle, Chanelle Regan-Dunn, David Shelley, 
Shannon Thompson, Adam Webb, Sophie White and Alastair Wren all 
achieved at least two A grades. Connor Jayes and Rebecca Joy both 
achieved 3A*s, whilst Martyna Wisniewska achieved 5 ½ A levels. 
 
Of the traditional A-level courses, English Literature, Law, Sociology, Business Studies and Film Studies all achieved 
100% Pass rates. All of the BTEC subjects, ICT, Performing Arts and Sports Science all achieved 100% pass rates, with 
over 50% of the grades at A or better. 
 
We are very proud of all our students and we are particularly pleased to see so many opting to continue to study at 
Higher or Further Education from September. We are delighted with the overall progress that these students have 
made over their school career. Students leave us with a range of A Levels which will equip them well for their 
futures in the professional world of work.ü 

Exciting times ahead. 
 
Mrs C Woodend 
Headteacher 

PTFA Wine and  
Wisdom! 

 
The PTFA are 
holding a Wine and 
Wisdom event at 
7.30pm on Friday 22 
November in the 
schoolùs main hall. 
¢5 per person and 
approx of 8-10 
people per team.  
 
To book a table 
please call the 
school on 01795 
532633 or email 
info@abbeyschoolfa
versham.co.uk 

 
 
 

We are looking forward to our Sixth Form Open Evening which will take place on Wednesday 22 January 2014 
when a range of new courses will be on offer which include: A Level Biology, Level 3 Hospitality and Catering and 
the new IBCC (The IB Career-related Certificate). 



 
 
 
 
 

Poignant tour of Tyne Cot and 
the trenches 

A poignant visit to Tyne Cot cemetery was made by 70 pupils and seven members of staff from The 
Abbey School on Friday 4 October. 
 
The group included Headteacher Mrs Woodend, and their tour of the Ypres salient also included visits 
to Langemark German cemetery and Essex Farm cemetery, where the grave of Valentine Strudwick, 
who died aged 15, is located. He was the youngest British soldier to perish in the First World War and 
for the Year 9 pupils from The Abbey School it was a thought-provoking experience, as the soldier had been just a 
year older than them when he lost his life. 
 
The visitors also saw the restored German trench network, Bayernwald, and gained an insight into the horrors of 
warfare faced by soldiers in the trenches. They then visited the battle site of Hill 60 and saw two vast craters where 
the land had been blown apart as a result of massive underground explosions. 
 
Pupils and teachers stood solemnly for the Last Post ceremony at the Menin Gate, where Charlotte Riley, 14, and 
Lewis Longman, 13, laid a wreath on behalf of the school. 

 
The Abbey Schoolùs Head of History, Mr Storey, said: ûThere is nothing quite 
like a visit to the battlefields and cemeteries of the First World War to bring 
home the full horrors and vast scale of the war. The trip was very moving 
and an experience that our pupils will never forget. It is the third time we 
have visited Ypres as a school and each year the number of pupils that we 
take has increased. I hope that in the coming years pupils will continue to 
benefit from the 
insights that are 
gained from this 
trip.ü  
 

Charlotte Riley, 14, said: ûIt was quite moving to visit all the 
graves and it makes you realise just how many people lost 
their lives. I was very happy to be one of the pupils chosen to 
lay the wreath at Tyne Cot Cemetery on behalf of my school.ü 
 
 
 

Come dine with us! 



 
 
 

 
 

Swimmer Chris Cook makes waves        
The Abbey School is the lead school within the Swale 
district for the øINSPIREù programme.  The øINSPIREù 
programme is an Olympic legacy programme 
targeted at keeping the legacy of the London 
Olympics fresh in the local community.  It is helping to 
encourage young people to have a more active role 
in their community in a variety of different ways but 
mainly focusing on the areas of Sport, Culture and Education.  A variety 
of different events will be on offer throughout the year not only for Abbey 
School students but for local primary and secondary schools also.   

 
The most recent event which took place was a programme created by Great Britain Olympic Swimmer Chris Cook.  
Chris Cooks øINSPIREù to Achieve and Celebrate programme looks at inspiring our pupils in helping them to become 
more ambitious and encouraging them to have the self belief that nothing they want to achieve is out of reach.  
  
As part of the programme a small group of Abbey School staff held a 
variety of workshops which where linked to the programme.  The 
workshops on offer were: Coaching and Mentoring, Role Models and 
Comfort Zones.  Each of these workshops was packed with fun and 
engaging activities.  Chris Cook said: ûI have been overwhelmed with 
how The Abbey School has responded to the INSPIRE programme 
from Kent County Council. It is helping to deliver the Olympic legacy by 
sending sporting role models into schools and encouraging pupils to 
chase after their dreams. It was great to see so many young people 
engage with the activities and what they learn will help them develop 
in all areas of their lives.ü 

 
One of the pupils listening to Chris Cookùs inspirational words was 11 year-
old Hannah Williams, who said: ûMeeting someone from the Olympics like 
Chris Cook is pretty cool and it was really interesting to hear him speak and 
take part in activities outside of the classroom.ü 
 
The Abbey School Headteacher, Catrin Woodend, said: ûChris has 
encapsulated our motto øBe the best you can beù and has inspired our 
pupils for sporting success.ü 
 
Lastly Miss Muckian would like to say a big thank you to all the staff 
involved with making the day such a huge success. 

Girlsù football started off well with many students attending 
practice.  All the year groups have had their first games of 
the season and it has kicked off to a great start. The Under 
14ùs  team triumphed  to victory beating Archbishops 4-3 
in their first game in the league. It was a spectacular game 
and the team played well as a  unit.  Woman of the match 
was our new year 7 girl Lauren Hunt.   
 
Big thank you to 
Shannon Wicks and 
Sophie Blake who 
have been helping 
with the club as part of 
their Sport Leadership 
award. 

Kicking off to a 
great start! 

Fishing reward trip 
Abbey  pupils were a credit to the school when they 
enjoyed a days fishing as their reward trip at the end of 
term 6. Thirty pupils fished over three days at the Willow 
Pool after The Abbey School collaborated with 
Faversham Angling Club to give local youngsters the 
opportunity to fish under the watchful eyes of expert club 
members. Despite temperatures 
soaring into the late eighties the 
young fishermen kept their cool 
and caught rudd, roach, tench, 
barbel, bream and carp, the 
biggest fish being approximately 
4lbs in weight.  
Angler of the week Owen 
Houlton caught twenty fish!  
 
We would like to say a big thank 
you to Faversham Angling Club for giving up a great 
deal of time, without which these trips would not have 
been possible. Any pupils interested in joining a friendly 
local club should contact Mr Warren. 


